

# **Vineyard Public School**

**Excellence - Opportunity - Success** 

Bandon Road VINEYARD 2765

Phone: 9627 1621

Email: vineyard-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

# Newsletter 2023 Term 3 Week 7



View our Vineyard calendar in the School Bytes Parent Portal

#### **Book Fair**



What an amazing Book Week Parade! The students had a great time dressing up as

their favourite characters.







Perhaps you've had the chance to meet the Gruffalo, a few chickens, a famished caterpillar, and even a queen.











#### **Cake Stall**



Thank you to our community for all the wonderful contributions that resulted in a successful cake stall. There were so many tasty treats which were enjoyed by all. We raised over \$300, which is being used to purchase valuable equipment for our school.

### Father's Day Celebrations

Our P&C is happy to announce that we will once again be holding our Annual Father's Day Breakfast on Thursday, the 31<sup>st</sup> of August, from 8 – 8:50 am. A wonderful selection of muffins will be served to spoil our Dads, Grandfathers, Pops or Uncles. Later in the day, your child or children can buy awesome gifts from the Father's Day stall for \$5 - \$10.

## **Upcoming School Support Week**

SASS Appreciation Week is an opportunity to acknowledge the crucial role that School Support Staff play in creating a secure, nurturing, and stimulating learning environment at Vineyard Public School. It is a time to celebrate the valuable contributions of the SASS staff at our school, which includes our General Assistant, all the Administrative Staff, and our wonderful Learning Support Officers. SASS staff play a vital role in our school community. They provide administrative, technical, clerical, and maintenance support to teachers and students. In essence, they work behind the scenes to keep our school running smoothly. They are the unsung heroes of our school community, and we are grateful for their work and dedication.

#### Check-in Assessments

Year 6 students will participate in online reading, writing and numeracy Check-in Assessments during regular class time in Weeks 8-10 this term. Years 3-5 will complete their Check-in Assessments at the start of Term 4. This assessment supplements existing school practices to identify how students perform in literacy and numeracy and to help teachers tailor their teaching more specifically to students' needs. This information also provides the school with valuable data to best enhance the teaching and learning programs used throughout the school. As the Check-in Assessment is a diagnostic assessment to inform teaching, there are no official parent and carer reports available.

Have a wonderful week. Mrs De Jager Relieving Principal